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 President’s Message:  
It's sure nice to be able to open some windows and let some fresh air into my house.  I checked on my summer cottage last weekend.  The water hasn't been turned on, but there didn't appear to be any damage to the house or property.  I'm looking forward to spending my summer weekends there.  We're getting close to our last meeting for the year.  Omicron needs to be working on finding new members for our chapter.  I know that this a problem, and I'm not sure that there's an easy solution.  We'll discuss this at our April meeting.  Please try to attend.
Mary Sue Myers, President
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Minutes of the Regular Meeting of 
Omicron Chapter
Delta Kappa Gamma Society International
March 19, 2019
Executive Board:  Mary Sue Myers, Alaina Weatherford, Marilee Applebee, Patty Hopkins
1. One idea for encouraging members into leadership roles is to have officers share their duties at the meetings.  Mary Sue will report on her job tonight, and then we’ll have more each meeting.  She passed out a list of tasks that each officer does.  Vice presidents will share in April

2. A letter of resignation was received from Mary Ann Kennedy, citing personal reasons. The committee accepted her resignation with regrets
3. Mary Sue will talk about the goals that have been set for the coming year:  

. We want to reach out by phone or note to the members we haven’t seen in a while.  Plus, we could get people to come to a meeting just to help with recruitment goals.  

a. We want to have current members host and present programs about current trends in education.

b.  New magnets with 2 patterns.  The ones with the most information, give to people who are currently working.  The others can go to everyone to find places for.
4.    We will have a memorial service in May for Wilma Gherke.
Pledge, Blessing, Buffet dinner
Program Adjustment from Patty Hopkins:  Walt Willey had to have surgery and is not able to be with us.  Steve Miller is a local tenor with an amazing voice, but he’s also in the hospital so he couldn’t be with us.  Plan C will be to have some Irish fun on our own.   
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If you have any ideas for programs for next year, please contact Patty!  Especially if you are currently in the classroom, we’d like to see what’s going on!  It might be new to most of us! 
Irish songs we sang:  My Wild Irish Rose, Danny Boy, When Irish Eyes are Smiling, I’m Looking Over a Four-Leaf Clover
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Games:  We divided into two groups and played Irish Bingo and also game with dice where we were coloring a rainbow.  This one could be adapted into the classroom for many different purposes!  Irish prizes were awarded to the winners!
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Business Meeting:

Minutes—Approved as printed
Treasurer’s Report—Jan had a tooth pulled today, so she wasn't at the meeting.  The report was submitted for review
Correspondence:   Thank you’s from the Illinois Valley Food Pantry, Community Food Basket, We Care of Grundy County for the $124 donations for each one.  Thank you from River’s Edge Academy Staff for the donations of school supplies.  Thank you from Bev Johns for everything we do and keep up the good work.  Thank you from Alaina Weatherford for $200 used for book club in her classroom.  
The letter of resignation from Mary Ann Kennedy was read for the membership.  A motion was made by Judy Hooper to accept the resignation with regret.  Mechthild Ferguson seconded.  Motion carried.  She returned her pin to us with the letter.  ☹ 
Executive Board Report:  (Marilee summarized above notes)
Mary Sue and others attended Wilma’s service and said her personality and her charity were highlighted by the service.
Unfinished Business
Omicron Goals
1.  Invite your friends to our meetings!  Beg and bribe them to come to a meeting!  We need to invite others to help give reactions to programs/meetings.
2. We have notecards to share with people to send a note to members we haven’t seen in a while.  See Patty for some names for people to reach out to.  Maybe call them?  Maybe offer a ride if it's needed?

3. Magnets:  There are 2 styles.  One has information on it, so if you are currently teaching, take at least one to your schools.  The other one is red and white and is a little more general.  Everyone can take one!  This helps fulfill a goal for marketing.  

New Business:
Slate of Lambda State Officers—See the Spring 2019 Newscaster for lots of information, state conference information/application, articles, etc.  Please give it a read!
Committee Appointments:  If you are interested in becoming a state committee member, Mary Sue has the form, but it’s got a March 20th due date. 
Leadership conference—Save the date:  Leadership Training at Bradley University in on June 24-26th focusing on Leadership in Technology.  Char says it’s done very well with outside speakers and current members as presenters.  PD’s are also available.
Creative Arts Retreat:  A change in location to Monticello.  It’s June 28-30th. Information is also in the Newscaster.  
Scholarships:  Char Farrell talked about our candidate to the M. Josephine O’Neil award winner and will be at the Sunday breakfast to be honored.  The state pays for the young woman.  Char moved for the chapter to pay for the parents’ meals at convention.  The motion was seconded and passed by a voice vote
DKG Lambda State Convention is in Decatur April 26-28.  Forms are in the Newscaster from January.  Get your reservation in!  There are sessions on Friday night, Saturday, and Sunday morning.  You can also register online.  Mary Sue encouraged members to attend and find out what’s going on at the state level and to meet new people.   If you are planning to go, you need to have your application postmarked by April 1st.
They are also looking for people to help at the convention:  greeters, registration, etc.  You can also register online. There are three sessions at the convention to get PD’s, too!  Beta Alpha is selling sweatshirts as a fundraiser, so see them at the convention. For this year’s convention they have 22 sessions offered, so see Mary Sue for a complete list of offerings.
Change in Dues—Jan will be collecting dues now at the April and May meetings instead of the upcoming fall for the coming year
Congratulations 
Congrats to Stephanie Benson's mom who was chosen as a member of the Illinois State Board of Education.
Stephanie Benson’s role is rising in the ranks as an officer in the Illinois Reading Council!  Keep your eye on her!  We're proud of her leadership and successes!!
Committee Reports
Coordinating Council—Linda Ernst.  The NCICC Summer Event is scheduled for June 19th at the LaSalle County Historical Museum in Utica, IL.  There are lots of new exhibits, including one on Ottawa’s Radium Girls.  We’ll get the full tour of all the places in Utica that they have to offer.  We'll go to Canal Port for Lunch, with a menu to follow.    May 24th is the due date.  There have been lots of improvements to the museum and its displays in recent years.
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Ways and Means—Judy Hooper.  Thanks to people who participated in Schwan’s Care, but unfortunately, they discontinued the program.  Blueberry sign ups will start in the coming months.  With some rising costs, we are considering raising our price to $5 per pound.  
Programs—Patty Hopkins.  Next month’s program will feature Josh Englehaupt, young man who is wheelchair bound but has new communication technology to help him live a full life.
Literacy—Martha’s Books Award for 2019 is Teresa Cameron.  She is doing a school wide book project.  And a book grab is scheduled for next month, too!
Scholarships--Alaina Weatherford.  They have 7 outstanding high school applicants and the decision will be made on the winner in the next weeks.
Personal Growth and Services--Janna.  If you still want to donate for the food pantries, send checks to Jan.   Under His Wings is our collection for next month.  Size 4 and 5 diapers seem to be the most needed size.
Thank you and demonstration by Stephanie Benson:  A Puzzle Box—it’s a box with lots of problems for kids to solve to unlock the box.  She’s had fun with the kids.  Thank you for the $200, and that’s what she used the money for. 
Singing of the Delta Kappa Gamma Song and the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Marilee Applebee, Recording Secretary

Mary Sue Myers, President
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Committee Reports and News
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Personal Growth and Services:

In April we will be collecting for Under His Wings.  They are especially in need of:

Diapers-sizes 4-5

Baby Formula

Baby wipes

Baby Lotion

Soap

Shampoo

Feminine Products

Thank you for all your support throughout the year.  Without all of you, none of it would be possible.
Finance/Dues Payment Change
Jan will be collecting dues for the next year during the April and May meetings, or you can send her a check before the June deadline.  
Monthly Treasurer’s Report

Balance as of 10/16/2018
   $11,586.04
Receipts:
Reservations 


        $525.00

Food Pantry


        $270.00

Aluminum Cans

          $20.00

Total Receipts
        

        $815.00 
Total Funds available
               $12,401.04



Expenses:

Pitsticks


        $525.00

Char Farrel/Convention Meal for parents 




         $32.00
Food Pantries (3 @ $90) First Presb/Ottawa, Church of Hope/Gardner, MACFP/Mendota 




        $270.00
H. Dummer School/Literacy Winner
        




        $300.00

Bank Expenses:  Statement
            $2.00
Total Expenses
           
      $1,129.00


Balance 


    $11,272.04
2017-2018 Projects


Al Cans
                     $93.00



Blueberries                      $1,850.37

Food Pantry

        $642.00


Schwann's

        $218.18

Total
                             $2,513.55
NCICC Funds Available
         $135.84
CD Information 

Edward Jones $6,000 Three year @1.95 maturing 10/5/20   Cash $399.90
Eureka Savings $1246.50 @ 1.5% maturing 3/13/20
Mendota State Bank:  $2,164.39  2.0% for 14 mo.
Ways and Means:
We will be signing up for blueberry picking and packing at our April and May meetings.  The price of our fresh picked blueberries this year will be $5.00 per pound.
Judy Hooper
Ways and Means

Member News:  
In case you hadn't heard, Janna Greenias is retiring from teaching at the end of this school year.  These pictures of her colleagues and the T shirt they created to celebrate her 44 years are a testament to the love and respect they have for her!
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Our next meeting will be Tuesday,  April 16th at Pitsticks in Ottawa 
Dinner at 6:30pm for $21
Program:  A Dream that Came True
Josh Englehaupt

Committee Reports:  As Needed
Bring Donations for Under His Wings
As Always--Bring Cans! 
Bring Books for our Book Swap!
Delta Kappa Gamma
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